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LITTLE WENLOCK PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF THE ANNUAL GENERAL MEETING OF THE PARISH COUNCIL HELD ON MONDAY 1OTH MAY 2010 AT THE VILLAGE HALL, LITTLE WENLOCK.

05/10/1
Election of Chairman and to receive the Chairman’s Declaration of Acceptance of Office:


Councillor Pat Hutchings was unanimously elected as Chairman and made the statutory Declaration of 
Acceptance of Office which was duly signed by her and The Clerk.
05/10/2 
Members present:

Councillors Ms. P. Hutchings (Chair), Mrs. D. Goodman (Vice-Chair), Mr. E. Roberts and Mr. Alan Lees. 


Mr. J. F. Marcham – Parish Clerk.


Also in attendance:


T&W Borough Councillor Jacqui Seymour.

1 parishioner was present.

05/10/3
Apologies for absence:


Apologies were received from T&W Councillor Terry Kiernan.

05/10/4
Declarations of interest (existence and nature) with regards to items on the Agenda:
None were declared.
05/10/5
Election of Vice Chairman:



Councillor Debbie Goodman was unanimously elected as Vice Chairman.

05/10/6
To receive the resignation of Professor Patrick Pietroni from the Parish Council and to 

progress with 
his replacement.



Professor Patrick Pietroni’s letter of resignation was accepted.



The Clerk reported that he had placed the notice under the Local Government Act 1972 (section 


87[2]) giving notice of the vacancy and that if by the 19th of May 2010 10 electors had not requested 

an election then the Parish Council could co-opt an elector on to the Parish Council.

It was resolved that should a co-option take place then the vacancy would be advertised in the Community Newsletter and a co-option made at the July meeting of the Parish Council.

05/10/7
Completion of Register of Interest:

All councillors updated their register of interest and signed their declarations.

05/10/8
To confirm the minutes of the Parish Council held on Monday 12th April 2010 and the 


minutes of the Parish Open Meeting held on Monday 26th April 2010.
The following amendments were made to the minutes of the Parish Council dated 12 April, 2010:

04/10/12 Affordable Housing:

a. The word “minority” was inserted into the second sentence so that it read, “However there was a minority feeling……..”

d. The words “that he felt we should have” were inserted so that it read, “Cllr. P. Pietroni wished it to be recorded that he felt that we should have a responsibility…..”

It was resolved to make the above amendments and the Chairman amended the minutes in longhand and signed the amendments.

Both sets of minutes were then confirmed and signed by the Chairman.

It was resolved that when the new Standing Orders were written that it states that the minutes only record resolutions or decisions and points of information and that a record of discussions need not be kept except where the decision cannot be clearly expressed in any other way.

05/10/9
Public Participation Session:



No one spoke.

05/10/10
Appointment of Committees and Representatives:

It was resolved that the following appointments be made:
a) SALC.





Councillors Roberts & Goodman.

b) Wrekin Area Committee.



Councillors Roberts & Lees.

c) Wrekin Sports Advisory Council


Councillor Goodman
d) Candles Liaison Committee.



All Councillors.

e) Village Hall and Playing Field Committee.

Councillors Hutchings.
f) Link to Neighbourhood Watch.


Councillor Goodman.

g) Telford and Wrekin Rights of Way Project.

Councillor Goodman.

h) Transport Users Group.



Councillor Lees.

i) Community Newsletter.



Councillor Hutchings & Goodman.

j) CRed.





Councillor Hutchings.

k) Wrekin Forest Partnership.



Councillor Hutchings.
l) Rural Forum




Councillor Goodman.

m) Employment Sub Committee



Councillors Hutchings, Goodman and Lees.

n) Emergency Planning Group



Councillors Robert, Lees, Hutchings and 








the Parish Clerk.

05/10/11
 Review of Annual Payments:

It was resolved that the following payments be made:

a) SALC.





£152.13 (already paid)

b) Local Council Review.



£13.50 (agreed to subscribe)

c) Wrekin Area Committee.



To be advised.

d) CPRE.





£29.00 (agreed to subscribe)



e) Shrewsbury to Wolverhampton Rail Users Assoc. 
£10.00 (agreed to subscribe)

f) Use of Village Hall.




To pay annual hire fee.

g) Councillors’ Allowance.



Councillors unanimously resolved not to 






claim their allowance.

h) Chairman’s Allowance.



It was resolved to set aside £100 to be 






used as appropriate, e.g. refreshments at 






the Parish Open Meeting.








It was resolved, that at the Chairman’s 






discretion, up to £100 could be used for an 






urgent project without the prior consent of 






the full Council.
05/10/12
Allocation of Consultation Responsibilities:
It was resolved that the following appointments be made:

a) Crime and Police.




Councillor Roberts

b) General Planning Consultations.


Councillors Roberts, Hutchings and Lees.

c) Environment.




Councillor Hutchings

d) Health & Social Services.



Councillor Goodman
e) Housing.





Councillors Hutchings and Lees.

f) Transport, including rural highways.


Councillor Lees.

g) Snow Warden.




Councillor Roberts. 

h) Winter Gritting.




Councillor Roberts

i) Litter Picking.




Councillor Hutchings.

j) Game Bird Shooting.



Councillor Goodman.

k) Street Lighting.




Councillor Lees

l) Audit.





Councillor Goodman plus a quarterly rota to 






reconcile the account book with the bank 






statements
m) Verge Planting.




Councillor Goodman

n) Web Site.





Councillor Lees

o) Education.





Councillors Hutchings. 
05/10/13
Donations:

It was resolved to make the following donations:

St. Lawrence Church PCC



£290

Samaritans





£80

Air Ambulance





£100

Hope House Children’s Hospice



£80

Severn Hospice





£80

05/10/14
Clerk’s Report:

The Clerk reported that:

a) He had written various letters about the speed limit on the Dawley Road and reported on the responses he had received.

b) The playing field land was in the process of being registered at the Land Registry.

c) A grant application had been sent to the Shropshire Aggregates Levy Sustainable Fund for planters at New Works.

It was resolved that the Parish Council would pay for the £10 for the repair to the Clerk’s printer which was used for Parish Council work.

05/10/15
Matters arising from the Parish Open Meeting:

It was resolved to invite Stuart Freeman (T&W) to the July meeting to discuss the issues that arose concerning speeding within the parish and the state of the roads.

05/10/16
Parish Council Web Site:
Councillor Lees stated that the web site was being updated to accommodate the UK Coal Surface Mine at Huntington Lane and the Community Liaison Committee.  He reported that a cheque for £117.50 had been received from UK Coal as payment for the web site update.

05/10/17
Street Lighting:

a) Councillor Lees reported that he had met with Dan Hitchin and agreed the new inventory.  He confirmed that the lights in Crofters View were the responsibility of Telford and Wrekin Council.

b) It was resolved that the Parish Council would pay for the identity of the lamp post to be place on them and that an article in the Community Newsletter would tell residents how to use the identity numbers to report faults to the Clerk.

c) It was resolved to accept the E.ON annual maintenance agreement.
05/10/18
Parish Plan:

a) Councillor Hutchings and Lees reported that there had been 67 responses from the 165 households and that they had analysed the surveys and ranked them in a net summation order.

b) It was resolved to use the net summation order to list those questions which needed further investigation and questions to the electorate.

05/10/19
Affordable Housing:
a) It was resolved that a letter from the Parish Council accompanies the survey form.

b) It was resolved that the Parish Council would recommend to T&W that some of the questions needed to be moved within the survey and that some questions needed to be reviewed.  The Clerk would forward to T&W the notes made by the Chairman.

c) It was reported that the flow-charts from T&W showing the overview of the process of assessing and meeting rural affordable housing needs had been received  It was resolved that the flow chart designed by Councillor Lees and the T&W flow charts be matched up and printed on the back of the letter (a).

05/10/20
Planning:

It was resolved that the Parish Council had no objections or observations on the planning application TWC/2010/0077 relating to the erection of a mono extension to the existing farm building for general agricultural use at Willowmoor Farm.

05/10/21
Borough Liaison:

a) Councillor Hutchings expressed an interest in the vacancy on T&W Standards Committee.

b) T&W Councillor Seymour outlined the recent changes that were to be put in place regarding planning applications and that there would be more opportunities for individuals to speak either for or against a planning proposal at the plans board meetings.

c) It was resolved to place on the June agenda the restoration of the Coalmoor DPP site so that concerns could be expressed.

05/10/22
Individual Updates:

a) It was reported that the formal opening of the outdoor gym would take place on 15th May at 11.00 a.m. on the playing field.

b) Councillors Goodman and Lees reported that Peter Whittle was now the chair and Councillor Debbie Goodman the vice-chair of the Huntington Lane Surface Mine Community Liaison Committee (CLC).  The clerk stated that he would forward the minutes of the CLC to all councillors as soon as he received them.

05/10/23
Finance:

a) It was resolved that the following accounts be approved for payment:

Heather Cook*


WI Refreshment Costs for Open Parish Meeting

£30.18.

Npower



Energy Consumption


£86.65





Credit Note (LGUBJCMC 14/5/09)
£44.16

£42.49

Npower



Energy Consumption




£89.19

Npower



Energy Consumption




£32.89

Npower



Energy Consumption




£115.06

Came & Company

Parish Council Insurance



£465.06

SLCC



Books
`





£87.20

Tanners
*


Parish Open Meeting refreshments


£85.20

CPRE



Annual Membership




£29.00

Madeley Print shop

Survey photocopies




£44.00

J.F. Marcham


Salary






£191.82

HM Customs & Excise

PAYE






£47.96

George Chancellor

Newsletter & Annual Report



£23.50

J. A. Nicholls


Internal Audit





£75.00

E.ON



Annual Maintenance Contract



£548.06**

* To be deducted from the Chairman’s allowance.
b) The Clerk reported that the current financial balances were as follows:

Balance on the Community Account on 7th May was £5927.71. This had been reconciled with the Bank Statement which showed a balance of £ 5980.21 with to un-presented cheques to the value of £52.50

The balance on the Business Reserve Account is £5,782.60.

c) It was resolved that Councillor Alan Lees be a signatory on all items relating to Barclays Bank.

d) It was resolved to accept the quotation from Ken Smith Contracting Services for work on the playing field.

05/10/24
Annual Return of the Annual Audit:

a) The Clerk reported that the Internal Audit had been carried out and that the auditor has stated that items which were reported to the Council last year have been addressed, that there are no further issues to report and  the minutes and accounts are extremely well maintained, and robust internal controls are in force.

b) The Clerk reported that the audit had now been sent to Mazars, the government’s external auditors.

05/10/25
Date of the next meeting:

The next Parish Council meeting will be held on Monday 14th June starting at 7.00 p.m. when Jas Sidhu (T&W Rights of Way Officer) will be present.
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